Office of the Consumer Advocate

PO Box 23135 Terrace on the Square St. John's, NL Canada A1B 4J9 Tel: 709-724-3800 Fax: 709-754-3800

June 6, 2017

Board of Commissions of Public Utilities 120 Torbay Road, P.O. Box 2140 St. John's, NL A1A 5B2

Attention:

G. Cheryl Blundon, Director of

Corporate Services/Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Blundon:

RE: Newfoundland Power – Application for July 1, 2017 Customer Rates

We have reviewed the Application of Newfoundland Power Inc. for approval of a revised schedule of rates, tolls and charges and rules and regulations to be effective July 1, 2017. As far as can be determined this Application appears to be in order.

Yours truly,

Dennis Browne, Q.C.

/bb

CC

Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro

Geoff Young (gyoung@nlh.nl.ca Tracey Pennell (traceypennell@nlh.nl.ca) NLH Regulatory (NLHRegulatory@nlh.nl.ca)

Board of Commissions of Public Utilities

Cheryl Blundon (cblundon@pub.nl.ca) Jacqui Glynn (jglynn@pub.nl.ca) PUB Official Email (ito@pub.nl.ca) Newfoundland Power Inc.

Gerard Hayes (ghayes@newfoundlandpower.com)
NP Regulatory (regulatory@newfoundlandpower.com)